Foster Children whose care and placement is the responsibility of the State, or who is placed by a court with a
caretaker household, is categorically eligible for free meals and may be certified without an application.
Households with foster and non-foster children may choose to include the foster child as a household member, as
well as any personal income earned by the foster child on the same household application that includes the non-
foster children. Foster children on the DC list are free eligible. Foster children cannot extend eligibility to
household members.

Institutionalized Children are considered a one-member family and only monies the child actually receives and
controls shall be considered as income for determining eligibility.

Adopted Children for whom a household has accepted legal responsibility is considered to be a member of that
household. If the adoption is a “subsidized” adoption, which may include children with special needs, the subsidy
is included in the total household income.

Because some adopted children were first placed in families as foster children, parents may not be aware that,
once the child is adopted, he/she must be determined eligible based on the economic unit and all income available
to that household, including any adoption assistance, is counted when making eligibility determination.



